	Tuesday 4 <sup>th</sup> August 2015 in the Elizabeth Hall, Tisbury at 7pm - un	DRAFT - until signed	
15.08.01	Present: P.Cnllrs P. Duffy (Chairman), S. Moran (Vice-Chairman), Mrs J. Amos, J. Berkley-Matthews, D. Carroll, Miss F. Corp, S. Davison, R. Wright - 8.  Also in attendance: up to 7 members of the public; Mrs S. Harry (Clerk).  Note: Chairman only voting where a casting vote required.  Apologies received and accepted: WCnllr T. Deane; P.Cnllrs Mrs P. Chave, Ms J. Ings, D. Wood; 2 no. CBOs.		
15.08.02	Dispensations:  a. declarations of disclosable pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests already declared in the Register of Interests - none.  b. declarations of disclosable pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests not previously declared in the Register of Interests - none.		
15.08.03	Public Participation and Presentations (Questions and/or statements)  This is an opportunity for residents of Tisbury Parish to speak, for a maximum of 3		
	minutes, on any agenda item or other matter of interest:  A. Parking on the Upper High Street - 6 residents spoke about the difficulties of parking should the TRO north of the Victoria Hall become actively enforced due to the restriction sign being re-erected. Other points of view and facts were also contributed and a more general discussion ensued with pros and cons of potential solutions and the impact on businesses and residents alike being explored. The Chairman highlighted the key data from a meeting paper circulated with the agenda and in particular re-iterated that although the sign was no longer in place, the TRO was still in place, but not likely to be enforced. The absence of the sign however, was not a suitable solution - especially as the removal is an unlawful activity and not condoned by the council in any way.  The Chairman indicated that a village meeting was planned to discuss parking issues throughout the village in order to submit a comprehensive review to Wiltshire Council (WC) in January. However, there was no guarantee that WC would prioritise the suggested schemes.		
	At this point, the Chairman allowed agenda item 15.08.09 to be taken out of order to progress any action points:		
(15.08.09)	a. The length of the TRO was questioned, with those at the meeting favouring a reduction in length to allow restricted parking for 2/3 cars only.		
	b. Any changes, if agreed by WC were likely to take 18 months plus in the making, and it made sense to review the village as a whole, including Hindon Lane, The Avenue and the Nadder Close car park as examples		
	c. A village meeting in October would provide the opportunity for residents to input their ideas through a conversation with councilors and fellow residents.		
	d. P.Cnllrs also felt that residents had to be more pro-active in finding alternative parking spaces, with arrangements being made with neighbours for example.		
	e. Parking permits were briefly mentioned but considered impractical in terms of costs and concerns that a precedent would be set for further areas in the village.		

	Following an extensive discussion on the points above, P.Cnllrs resolved to progress in the following way:			
	<ul> <li>i. WC to be contacted with an update of the current circumstances – attached as appendix 1.</li> </ul>			
	ii. Warning cones would be given to Not Just Backs (NJBs) to alert residents that a couple of spaces in the TRO area were ideally required for patients with the least mobility.			
	iii. All residents and businesses in the upper High Street to be kept informed by way of a letter distributed to all – attached as appendix 2.			
	iv. Blue Badge parking only signs to be placed on the areas behind the yellow lines adjacent to the Victoria Hall - subject to the owner's permission.			
	<ul> <li>A whole village meeting to be held during the last week in October for all residents and businesses to pool ideas on problem areas for parking.</li> </ul>			
	Proposed DC / seconded MissFC / unanimous (7)			
	B. Following the refusal of the SK8 park application, a member of the SK8 working group spoke in favour of using site 2 as an alternative, whilst recognizing that a great deal of further negotiation was required in terms of impact on other users of the area, funding, design and legal aspects.			
	At this point, the Chairman allowed agenda item 15.08.05 to be taken out of order to progress any action points:			
(15.08.05)	Following a brief discussion, P.Cnllrs resolved to further consider site 2, together with the potential for moving onto Fonthill Estate land, as a part of the research.			
	Proposed DC / seconded SM / 5 in favour with 2 against			
	Note: the Clerk was still waiting for a decision on the R" funds availability should the			
	site be moved.			
PLANNIN	G ISSUES:			
15.08.04	Planning Applications			
	15/04333/LBC - 52 Church Street, Tisbury, SP3 6NH - Removal of internal masonry			
	wall between living room and kitchen. Removal and lowering of kitchen floor.			
	Installation of steel supporting structure. New painted softwood skirting boards.			
	P.Cnllrs resolved to lodge no objection to the application and defer to the			
	Conservation officer's view.			
	Proposed JA / seconded DC / unanimous (7)			
15.08.05	Skate Park - planning application refusal - see 15.08 .03B.			
15.08.06	<b>Neighbourhood Planning</b> - Area Designation decision - P.Cnllrs noted the previously circulated decision information.			
FINANCI	AL ISSUES:			
15.08.07	Dedicated Youth Space in Tisbury			
	With respect to the potential purchase of the former Ansty Farm Shop log cabin,			
	this was no longer available, but the potential to knock down and rebuild a larger			
	cricket pavilion with funding from Sports England Inspire Fund would be	Clerk		
15.08.08	investigated.  Weaveland Road Allotments Association - The Annual Report and Rent Review of	Cierk		
15.06.06	the allotment society were resolved by P.Cnllrs who also offered congratulations.  Proposed DC / seconded JBM / unanimous (7)			
OTHER ISSUES:				
15.08.09	Parking on the High Street - see 15.08 .03A.			
15.08.10	Passenger Transport Review - P.Cnllrs noted the information previously circulated			
10.00.10	i assenger it anaport neview i .c. mi shore the into munior previously circulated			

	with the agenda and thanked P.Cnllr SM for attending the WC seminar.	
15.08.11	Fire Engine routes through Tisbury - following a discussion on the problems that the Fire Engine has with parked cars in Tisbury, P.Cnllrs agreed that the exact problem needed to be defined and a letter would be drafted for the Station Commander to send to the Chief Fire Officer for action.  P.Cnllrs also suggested that PC Greg Fergusson be approached for notices to be placed on cars obstructing the Fire Station entrance/exit.	DC Clerk Clerk
15.08.12	Clerk's absence - noted.	
15.08.13	Other items - P.Cnllrs agreed that the verbal offer of a one-off payment (£500) from Rydon in return for the PC allowing vehicle parking on the former composting area for those working on the campus be accepted. The monies would be used for community projects; SM/MrsJA/unanimous - to be ratified at the September meeting.	Clerk
15.08.14	Date of next meetings: all at 7pm in the Elizabeth Hall Interim meeting - Tuesdays 18 <sup>th</sup> August 2015 Full meeting - Tuesday 1 <sup>st</sup> September 2015	
	There being no other business, the meeting finished at 8:45pm.	